
 

NOTICE OF HEARING 
 

A PUBLIC HEARING HAS BEEN SCHEDULED BEFORE  
THE  

SAN BERNARDINO COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSION  
TO CONSIDER THE FOLLOWING APPLICATION 

 
 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION 
 

The proposed project includes a General Plan Amendment, a Greenhouse Gas (GHG) 
Emissions Reduction Plan (GHG Plan), and a Development Code Amendment (Project).  
Additionally, the Department has prepared a Supplemental Program Environmental Impact 
Report (SEIR) to comply with the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA).  The General 
Plan Amendment adds a policy and programs to the 2007 General Plan addressing the 
reduction of GHG emissions within the County boundaries.  The GHG Plan addresses the 
reduction of GHG emissions in the unincorporated areas of the County that are under the 
County’s land use authority, as well as all County operations and facilities, whether within an 
incorporated city, town or within an unincorporated area.  The Development Code Amendment 
incorporates various implementing provisions of the GHG Plan in Division 4 and 5.  The SEIR 
addresses the environmental effects of implementing the GHG Plan in light of the previous 
environmental review in the General Plan Program EIR as provided for under CEQA Guidelines 
15163.  
 
 

DATE:  Thursday, September 29, 2011  
TIME:  9:00 am  
PLACE:  San Bernardino County Government Center 
 Board of Supervisors Hearing Chambers (First Floor) 
 385 N. Arrowhead Avenue – [Between 3rd and 5th Streets] 
 San Bernardino, CA 92415 

 
Any person affected by this application may submit their concerns in writing prior to the hearing or 
appear in person and be heard in support or opposition to the proposal at the time of the hearing. 
 
If you challenge any decision regarding the above proposal in court, you may be limited to raising 
only those issues you or someone else raised at the public hearing described in this notice or in 
written correspondence delivered to the Planning Commission at, or prior to, the public hearing.  
Due to time constraints and the number of persons wishing to give oral testimony, time restrictions 
may be placed on oral testimony at the public hearing regarding this proposal.  You may wish to 
make your comments in writing to assure that you are able to express yourself adequately. 

The proposed project information and environmental finding will be posted on the County Land 
Use Services Department web page at www.sbcounty.gov/ehlus and may also be viewed at the 
San Bernardino County Land Use Services Department: 385 N. Arrowhead Ave., First Floor, San 
Bernardino, CA 92415.  To assure that someone will be available to assist you, staff requests you 
call the Division at (909) 387-4131 to set a time to review the documents. 

http://www.sbcounty.gov/ehlus

